

BARROWBY PARISH COUNCIL

Mrs L Neale, Assistant Clerk
Email: assistantclerk@barrowbyparishcouncil.org.uk
Tel: 07734 967281

MINUTES OF THE BARROWBY PAVILION COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 27th JANUARY 2022 AT THE SPORTS PAVILION, BARROWBY

PUBLIC FORUM (7.00pm): No public present

MEETING OPENED: 7.15pm

1. WELCOME REMARKS BY THE CHAIRMAN (21/58)

- 1.1 Chairman Councillor Inglis welcomed members to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance. Those in attendance: Mr Young, Mr Wise, Mr Blackwell, Mr Milne, Mr Clayton and Mrs Neale (Assistant Clerk)

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE & REASONS GIVEN (21/59)

- 2.1 Mr Hardy

3. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE LOCALISM ACT 2011 (21/60)

- 3.1 There were none.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES (21/61)

- 4.1 The minutes of the Pavilion Committee meeting on 9th December 2021, having been proposed by Mr Young seconded by Mr Wise, were agreed to be a true and accurate record and were passed by the Committee.

5. CLERK'S REPORT (21/62)

- 5.1 The Assistant Clerk updated on actions from last meeting.
- Memorial Bench, awaiting quote for base to pass to applicant.
 - Dog Poo signs, committee accepted the sample wording this will obviously just need editing with Barrowby details. Signs to be fixed in place with metal posts. Signs can be purchased from Viking Signs.

Action: Assistant Clerk to pass details to Clerk for approval at the next Parish Council meeting.

- Scoreboard, all in agreement that new numbers to be purchased.

Action: Assistant Clerk to ask Clerk to order.

- It was noted that the Bridge Club will no longer be using the Pavilion.

5.2 New Kitchen

The committee reviewed comments from both the pre-school and the football club. With this input Mr Young and Mr Wise will obtain a spec for a new kitchen. Mr Clayton offered help from the Football Club catering team.

A discussion was also held about the possibility of increasing the size of the kitchen. This would be a bigger project and would need someone to lead it. A discussion was also held around the usage of the Pavilion and possible other income and groups e.g. Inspire who run holiday clubs.

Action: Mr Young and Mr Wise look at spec. Councillor Inglis to take to March Parish Council meeting. Assistant Clerk to ask Clerk for this to be put on the agenda.

6. USER GROUPS' REPORTS (21/63)

- 6.1 An update was given on the minor works and defect spreadsheet. A shutter has been damaged, possibly from closing while a window was open. Engineer coming out 14th February.
Action: Assistant Clerk to send reminder to users to please remember to check all windows are closed before operating the shutters.

There has been some vandalism to the dug out. Will need new fascia boards, felt roof patching and supports fixed. Also look at concrete and a coat of paint.

Action: Councilor Inglis to talk to Richard Summerfield for a quote to carry out this work. Mr Milne to meet Mr Summerfield to show requirements.

- 6.2 Mr Clayton shared a proposal for a new 40ft storage container. The cost being approx. £10-£11K. This would be funded by the Football club with grants and fundraising. The committee were all in agreement with this proposal and are in full support. A local consultation with neighbouring residents may be necessary as this was previously requested by the Parish Council.
Action: Councilor Inglis to take to March Parish Council meeting. Assistant Clerk to ask Clerk for this to be put on the March agenda.
Mr Clayton also gave an update on the football club which is going very well and now has two girl's teams.

- 6.3 Mr Hardy had forwarded a report from the Cricket Club.
Mr Young and Councilor Inglis are working on adapting the football agreement for the Cricket Club.
Mr Clayton will contact Mr Hardy to discuss dates to prevent a clash of events.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING (21/64)

- 7.1 Thursday 17th March 2022 7.00pm for 7.15pm at The Pavilion.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm